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Dear Mr Jenrick 
 
I am following up on the letter to Emma Roddick MSP dated 1 August 2023 regarding the 
Home Office’s intention to double the number of asylum seekers placed in hotel 
accommodation, and also for informing us of the intention to use the  in 
Edinburgh for housing asylum seekers.  
 
We remain committed to supporting those seeking asylum in whatever way we can. 
Indeed this year, we reaffirmed our commitment to be a ‘city of sanctuary’ which 
welcomes refugees, migrants, asylum seekers and anyone seeking sanctuary.  
 
As you are aware, I wrote to you setting out our concerns over the use of a vessel in the 
city for housing asylum seekers, with the city’s ongoing homelessness crisis and the 
acute difficulty in sourcing accommodation meaning that Edinburgh is not currently 
suitable for participation in the UK-wide asylum dispersal scheme. While we understand 
that the ongoing use of the  in Edinburgh and the imminent exclusive use of 
the  is part of the bridging scheme and not the UK wide dispersal 
scheme, our serious concerns over the issue of accommodation availability remain.  
 
Edinburgh has nearly 5,000 homeless households, a 34% increase in two years. We are 
supporting over 1,223 households from Ukraine – the highest percentage of any local 
authority area in Scotland. And we are currently supporting 234 refugee, asylum seeker 
and migrant households – including people with no recourse to public funds – from a wide 
range of countries across the world including Syria, Afghanistan and South Sudan. 
 
The impact of an increased number of asylum seekers accommodated in Edinburgh will 
be significant, not just for our local authority services, particularly housing and 
homelessness, but for health and care services as well as our voluntary sector partners. 
The funding we understand to be available of £750 per asylum seeker will not come close 
to off-setting this increased demand for services.  






